Student Success Committee Minutes
April 14, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. in Soc 35 by Lori Levine. 

Attendees: Lori Levine, Michelle Johnson, Felisa Meter, Jan Zigler, Elaine Stamper, Case Bos, Doug Gong, Nino Garza, Linda Reither, Dean Gray, Tom West, Diana Banuelos, and Kathleen Landon. 

1. Guest: Dr. Hioco presented information: 

· the district educational master plan encouraged us to review it and send input to Don Lopez 

· State chancellor’s office supported the main mission goals of transfer, CTE and remedial classes/services. Future funding will most likely be linked to success rather than access as in the past.
· Lottery funds: will be used to fund approved RAPs from last year before new proposals will be considered.

· Expect some funds to be left from building projects. It will be used for modernizing infrastructure for phones, etc.
· College council is working on revision of mission statement.

· Consideration of number of remedial sections offered: Fall 2009 67% of all sections were below college level in math, 61% of all sections were below college level English, these sections were 97% filled at the beginning of the semester.

2. Title V Update: members were encouraged to submit ideas for initiatives that should be included in the new Title V grant proposal. Tom will send out the matrix.

3. Budget: The budget was modified by dividing the proposed amounts in half because if the college is awarded the Title V grant, the money needed from the SSC will change. The budget was passed for the Fall 2010 semester.
4. Staff Development: Ruby Payne Conference at FCC. Committee passed  the proposal to fund one third of the cost ($1,100) with the provision that we have 100 seats reserved for RC and NC faculty until 2 weeks ahead of the conference. Lori will also check the proposed dates for any RC activity conflicts and let FCC know the dates that are best for us.
5. Faculty Brown Bag sessions: Committee encouraged to add to brown bag sessions and workshops. Let Lori know titles and dates.

Michelle Johnson: Data tools and Coaching

Doug Gong: Will talk to David Atencio to discuss possible presentation

Jim Gilmore: Possibly math

Elaine Stamper: Warmers (M,T,W.Th before 1:00 maybe 11:00)
Kathleen Landon: Need to talk with Ken regarding a discussion of our services.

Nino Garza: Tips of the Trade

Linda Reither: Computer tools for increased student engagement for reading and writing.

6. Marketing: get input from ad hoc committee


Release of videos


Faculty survey sometime next semester

7. Discussion of website modifications for increased access for students. Lori brought up having our own web page rather than access through blackboard. Elaine commented that Lesa Schwartz will have some good input on this when she gets back from her sabbatical. Tom said that any changes to the website can be streamlined by sending them to him.

8. Discussion of the new coordinator. Lori reported that this issue is in Marilyn’s hands and she has not taken action at this time. 

Future Meetings for Spring 2010: Soc 35 2:00 – 4:00 pm
April 28

May 12

